
WAC 246-809-010  Definitions.  The definitions in this section 
apply throughout this chapter unless the context clearly requires oth-
erwise.

(1) "Associate" means a prelicensure candidate who is working to-
wards full licensure in their profession, has a graduate degree in a 
mental health field under RCW 18.225.090 and is gaining the supervi-
sion and supervised experience necessary to become a licensed inde-
pendent clinical social worker, a licensed advanced social worker, a 
licensed mental health counselor, or a licensed marriage and family 
therapist. Associates may not independently provide social work, men-
tal health counseling, or marriage and family therapy for a fee, mone-
tary or otherwise. Associates must work under the supervision of an 
approved supervisor.

(2) "Independent social work, mental health counseling, or mar-
riage and family therapy" means the practice of these disciplines 
without being under the supervision of an approved supervisor.

(3) "Licensed counselor" means a licensed marriage and family 
therapist, licensed mental health counselor, licensed advanced social 
worker, or licensed independent clinical social worker regulated under 
chapter 18.225 RCW.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 18.225.040. WSR 17-13-082, § 246-809-010, 
filed 6/16/17, effective 7/17/17. Statutory Authority: Chapter 18.225 
RCW. WSR 09-15-039, § 246-809-010, filed 7/8/09, effective 7/8/09. 
Statutory Authority: RCW 18.225.040, 18.130.050. WSR 06-09-032, § 
246-809-010, filed 4/12/06, effective 5/13/06.]
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